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Presentation Day Ceremonies 2021 
We are pleased to invite parents to join us for 
our Presentation Day Ceremonies which will 
commence next week. Each grade will have a 
link to a zoom meeting for parents to join these 
special occasions. 
 

Dec 8:   
9.45 am  Kindergarten Graduation Awards 
11.45  am  Year 1 Recognition Awards 
Dec 9:  
9.45 am  Year 3 Special Awards + Class Awards 
11.45 am  Year 4 Special Awards + Class Awards 
Dec 10:   
9.45 am  Year 2 Recognition Awards 
Dec 13:  
9.30 am  Year 5  Special Awards Ceremony 
10.15 am  Year 5 Class Awards 
11.40 am  Year 6 Special Awards Ceremony 
12.15 pm  Year 6 Class Awards  
 

The Special Awards Ceremonies for Year 5 & 6 
will be held in the hall before the general Class 
Awards ceremonies.  
 

The Year 5 ceremony will consist of special 
awards such as my Principal’s Award, a Consci-
entious Effort and Information Technology 
Award.  Students will be told they are receiving a 
special award but not the details of the award.  
 

The important announcement of the Captains 
and Prefects Leadership Team for 2022 is part of 
this ceremony. 
 

The Year 6 ceremony will consist of numerous 
special awards such as the Wentworth &  
Vaucluse Awards, P&C Citizenship and Principal 
Awards.  
 

Another important aspect of this ceremony is 
the Parent Recognition section, where I am able 
to thank parents who have contributed greatly 
to the school over a long period of time. 
 

The children of these parents will accept the 
awards on their parents’ behalf. 

 
Sue Bennett 

Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
KGB Donation Drive  
KGB are organising a donation drive for Back to 
School supplies for families in need of support at 
the start of Term 1 in 2022.  
Sadly, the two donation boxes placed in 
the foyer have very few items that have 
been donated.  
A list of Items, all of which can be pur-
chased at Kmart for $3-$10 dollars, include good 
quality and value for money stationery, lunchbox-
es $5, water bottles (thermal) $3-$5 and back 
packs $7.50 as valued donations for families in 
need.  
Please consider purchasing and donating to 
this worthy cause. Suggested items per grade: 
 

K - Textas / Coloured Highlighters, Erasers, Rulers 
Year 1 - Coloured pencils, scissors, sharpeners, pens 
Year 2 - Pencil case & pencils, lined exercise books 
Year 3 - Water Bottle $3-$5 KMart, glue sticks  
Year 4 - Lunch Box $5.00 Kmart and Doc Wallet  
Year 5 & 6 - Back Packs ($7.50 at Kmart) 
 

Items will be collected for two weeks only. 
To be collected on 10 December. 

 

PLUSH TOYS NEEDED Please help 
The Kids Giving Back Charity has been  
approached by a charity in Katherine, Northern  
Territory, requesting plush toys in new or good 
condition to be donated for the Save the Children 
charity. 
 
If you are looking to make some space in your 
playroom and have some soft toys in good condi-
tion, please help out this worthy cause. We will 
place some more boxes in the foyer and hope we 
get more donations this week. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

  

 



 

 

 

           
Merit Awards      

 Week 9 
 

 
Kindergarten:  Archie S, Asher M,  
                 Sandra S, Gigi K-F, Nikita D,  
                 Hayden G, Mark B-M, Charlie G,  
                 Mala D, Ariel O 
 
Year  1:  Aaron G, Lily J, Esmee G, Natan B,  
                Marlee C, Maya A, Arabella G,  
                Rosalie B 
 
Year 2:   Jemma G, Harley B, Leon T,  
                 Aiden S, Eden W, Adam G,  
                 Mia B-S, Riley S  
     
Year 3:  Kate N, Oliver S, Layla C, Tommy C,  
                 Jessie F, Casey S, Liam M, 
 
Year 4:  Chris G, Amy S, Lucia V, Rio K,  
                 Brianna I, Ethan D 
  
Year 5:  Annika D-B, Greg C, Jae T, James G, 
                 Poppy E, Jayden L, Bayley K,   
                  Joshua L, Joshua S 
 
Year 6:  Asha R, Mika R, Yotam F, Mark B,  
                 Joey O 
 
            
Hebrew:  
Talia F (Y2),  Amitai K , Ariella E (Y3),  
Adam K (Y4),  
 
Italian: 
Nathan E (YK),  Lucas Z (Y1), Oscar W (Y2), 
Kim S (Y4), Lulu P (Y6) 
 

 

Lost Property 
 
We are amazed at how much lost  
property is left around the school.  It is 
very disappointing to see that a lot of 
these items are not labelled with a 
name. 
We cannot return them if there is no 
name! 
 
If your child has lost anything please 
send them to the office.  We have a bas-
ket full of non school items that have no 
name.  These will be donated to charity if 
not claimed by the end of next week. 
 

Any school items without a name not 
claimed by next week will be profession-
ally laundered and given to the second 

hand uniform shop for sale. 
 

When labelling please consider using 
the  following - example: 

 

Henry Pain – Y1  2021 

 

This way we will know your child 
would be in Y2 in 2022 and save us 
considerable time and would mean 

that items can be returned promptly. 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten CREATIVITY,                   
INNOVATION, CRITICAL THINKING 

& COLLABORATION 
Kindergarten 



 

 



 

 

  

Blue Sky Yellow Kite 
 

Throughout the term, Year 2 have been 
enjoying their reading comprehension  
lessons centred on the picture book Blue 
Sky Yellow Kite written by Janet Holmes 
and illustrated by Jonathan Bentley. The 
book follows the experiences of two young 
children, Daisy and William, as they  
navigate themes of desire, guilt and  
forgiveness.  
 
This week, to deepen their  
understanding of the text, the students 
made their own kites. They followed a  
design process, tested various shapes and 
models to find the right fit and flew their 
final design in the park.   

 
 

Blake "I liked making the kites because 
we got to come up with our own ideas 
and test them in the park".  
 
Gabi "It was fun mixing reading and art  
together".  
 
Thomas "I liked making the kites  
because I enjoy making origami so it's 
fun for me “. 
 
 

 

Reading Comprehension with Year 2! 



 

 

 
 

Using Money in Maths 
This week in Year 3, students have 

been exploring maths involving 
Australian money. Using the money 

kits at school, the students have 
been investigating equivalent 

amounts of money, tendering cash 
and giving change. The students 
will get the opportunity to apply 
these money skills next week by 
planning a ‘party’ with a given 

budget.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Maths learning in Year 3 



 

 

 

 
 
 
This week Year 4 
designed a shoe 

that required students to research, 
analyse, think critically and work  
collaboratively.   
 
 

 

The purpose of the entrepreneurial  
inquiry was to guide students into  
authentic and meaningful learning.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Step 1: was to devise a PLAN. They  
researched by gathering information 
and analysing what made particular 
shoes top sellers. 
 
 

 
Step 2: involved the DESIGN process 

of creating a top selling shoe! 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Step 3: required students to  
DEVELOP their shoe by detailing 
and personalising. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Step 4: DEPLOY - students   
marketed their shoe using  
persuasive advertising techniques. 

Year 4 Conceptual  
Immersion Day 



 

 

  

We have started a very exciting new  
project in Year 5 — Robotics! Working  
collaboratively, the students have been 
learning about the special components of 
the LEGO kits, how they work in unison  
together, how to build the robotic models 
and how to code them to get them  
moving. 
 
We began with a robotic arm, progressed 
to a dancing robotic man and next up a 
bike! 
 
We have even had students showing off 
their ’expertise’ at a Genius Bar!  
 
We have loved watching the effective 
teamwork which is being fostered  
between the groups, finding out what 
each person is capable of, and the sharing 
of new ideas, tips and tricks between small 
and large groups. Well done. 
 
 

 

We look forward to being inspired by the 
next LEGO-tastic lessons! 

 
 

 

LEGO Robotics in Year 5 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

LEGO Robotics in Year 5 cont… 



 

 

  

Exploring aerodynamics and air 
resistance 

As part of our conceptual unit on ‘Forces’ the 
students explored the concept of air resistance 
and how that is connected to aerodynamics. 
 
To test if different design and materials          
impacted air resistance, students made        
parachutes!  
 
We had a great time testing their ‘air time’ by 
dropping them off the balcony. 

 

Promoting CREATIVITY, INNOVATION,      
 CRITICAL THINKING & COLLABORATION in 5/6B 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
This week, Year 6  had  fun learning all 

about  different types of energy. We 
created electrical circuits and learnt 

how different types of substances  
conduct energy. 

 
 
 

 
 

Year 6 
Different Types of 

 Energy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


